United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

June 22, 2021

The Honorable Patrick Leahy Chairman Committee on Appropriations United States Senate S-128, The Capitol Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Chris Van Hollen Chairman Subcommittee on Financial Services and General Government Committee on Appropriations United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510 The Honorable Richard Shelby Vice Chairman Committee on Appropriations United States Senate S-128, The Capitol Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Cindy Hyde-Smith Ranking Member Subcommittee on Financial Services and General Government Committee on Appropriations United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Chairman Leahy, Vice Chairman Shelby, Chairman Van Hollen and Ranking Member Hyde-Smith:

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the congressionally directed spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2022 Financial Services and General Government Appropriations Bill, consistent with the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate.

Sincerely,

Jeanne Shaheen

United States Senator

Jeanne Shaheen

Congressionally Directed Spending Requests Submitted by Senator Jeanne Shaheen to the FY 2022 Financial Services and General Government Appropriations Bill

Project Location	Recipient Name	Project Purpose	Amount Requested (in thousands)
Candia, NH	Town of Candia	This project would help to fund the design, planning and construction of a public safety complex and a facility for the Town of Candia that will be used by their Highway Department. The facility will also be used as a resource for Candia's fire department/rescue service and police department. Employees and contractors of the Highway Department will be able to service and repair equipment, and police and fire personnel will have access to decontamination showers.	\$2,174
Rochester, NH	New Hampshire Judicial Branch	This project would help to offset the costs of the design and engineering of a new Rochester Circuit Court courthouse, which is currently located in the town's old post office building. The project would allow the City of Rochester to house all court proceedings in one building, use the old post office building to meet the city's needs and provide an opportunity for further redevelopment of downtown Rochester. The City of Rochester has a parcel of land available for the project. The estimated cost for design and engineering is \$1,161,000, and the estimated cost of site work and construction is \$14,340,000.	\$1,161